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DISTRICT GO NOR:
William Skinner, 28 Garden Lane,
Duirham, MN.H. 03824
Home and Office: 603-868-7049
FAX: 603-B68-T175
E-Mail: Iskinner®@nh altranet.com

SECRETARY: FPhil Rinaldi
& Dover Point Road,
Dover, New Hampshire 03820
Home: 603-742-3 144
Office: 603-742-1971
FAX: 6(3-742-4754
E-mail: dr2352@ mail.rscs.net

TREASURER: Jane Marmontello
2 Dumbarton Claks,

Stratham, M. H. 03885
Home: 603-772-6518
Office: 603-B68- 1664
FAX: 603-B68-3989

IMMEDIATE PDG:
Marie Williams,
P.O. Box 142, Kittery Point, Maine
03905-0142
Home: 207439-3761
Work: 207-985-4903
FAX: 207438-9242
E-Mail: mawilliams@cybertours.com
GOVERNOR NOMINEE:
Michael Mc(Govern, PO Box 6260
Cape Elizabeth, Maine 04107
Home: 207-767-3191
Work: 207-799-5251
FAX: 2007-T41-9X15
E-Mail: mmcgovel @ maine. rm.oom

NEWSLETTER EDITOR

Paul G. Thomfeldt, P.O. Box 108, Pans,

Maine 04271-0108
Home: 207-743- 1838
Work: 207-743-6358
FAX: 207-743-2563
E-Mail: odin@ ime.net

HELLO TO ALLH

As | write this we have just completed twenty one dub visits!
What a joy It is for us to share your excitement as you tel of all
the wonderful things you are doing N your communities, around
the District, and our World.

| am constantly amazed at the organization, thought and effort
that is put into the various projects. The smaller clubs continue
to surprise me in the number of projects that you are involvedin,
and what you can accomplish with your few members.

Of course we are looking forward to our remaining visits and
the fallowship that goes with each one.

A BIG THANK YOU to DGN Mike McGovern for putting on a
wonderful Membership Seminar in August. Our attendance was
a record sixty pus, and lhave heard many good comments during
my visits.

Our ten inbound Youth Exchange students are here and
scheduled for their first get together the weakend of September
11-13.

The Russian fishermen arrive September 17.

Our Foundation Seminar will be Saturday October 24.

Of course we continue to enjoy our Friends Forever young
people. Thank you to the cubs who have hosted, and will host in
the future.

in November a smal group of dedicated Rotarians will travel to
Romania with a VERY IMPORTANT mission. For some it wil be a
retumn trip, and for others it will be
their first trip. They are traveling
at their own expense, (or with
help from their clubs) to do the
necessary preparations for our
June of 1999 HANDS ON WORLD
COMMUNITY SERVICE PROJECT,
This project wil be headed by PP
Ken Toner of the Freeport ciub,
and will be comprised of 15 or 20

(Continued onPage 9)

Py
STy



THE DGN NEWS CORNER

What We Ought to Do!

Every Club President and every District
Governor Is told what they ought to do. The
advice comes from dub members, from past
officers and from foks in the Rotary hierarchy.
We also hear from co-workers, from family
members and from friends and neighbors. This
ifelong experience began even before our births
when the doctor suggested to our mothers
when we ought to be born.

Sorne of us thrive on being encouraged what to
do. Sometimes we isten and then do whatever
we want. At other times, we listen and then
heed the advice. Once in a while, we whisper to
ourselves, "wish that advice had come last
week!”

How should we react when we get “oughted
to" several times in a conversation? Are we
more polite than we should be, nodding and
giving the impression that an idea is good when
occasionally our thoughts are otherwise. Is this
truly fair to al concerned and does it build
goodwill and better friendships? Obviously not,
but is it benefidal to all concerned if you frankly
tell someone their idea would have been best
left to themselves? It is probably better to be
non~committal as the idea may grow on you as
time moves forward.

How do we react when we hear a great idea?
It is best to react quickly not only with words,
but also with action,

This Is a great time to tell me what we ought
to do next year. Note, the term | used was
"we", Once committees are appointed and
dates are planned, it s not so easy to shift
gears. The year is going to be radically different
anyway with the new district leadership pian
so why shouldn't we try other things that have
not been experimented with before? The

sooner the ideas are generated the more likely
| will be able to nod affirmatively and react
with action.

All of the ideas that come forward wil be
tested with two questions, Why s this good
for Rotary? Do you think Rotarians wil
wealcome the change? Assuming the first two
answers are positive, my next questions wil be
"what ¢an | do to help? And what would you
ke to do to heip?

Already, | have heard suggestions that will be
mplemented on the program for the District
Assembly, the format and content of the
District Directory and on where the Rotary
Foundation Seminar will be held. Please let me

know what we ought to be doing.
/MNike

Y
WHERE’'S DISTRICT GOVERNOR
BILL AND LUCY?
September 17 - Portamouth RC
September 21 - Kennebunk Portside RC
September 22 - Newburyport RC
September 23 - Dover RC
September 23- South Berwick RC
September 28 - Rochester RC

September 28 - Somersworth RC

September 30- 00k onF

September 30 - Portsmouth Sunrise RC
October 5-Kittery RC
October 13- Durham-Great Bay RC




ELIAS THOMAS lll - DisTRICT GOVERNOR DESIGNATE

Eias Thomas il was born and
raised in Portiand, Maine., He
attended Portland schools,
graduated from Mount Hermon
(MA) School and graduated from
the University of Southern Maine, °
with a Bachelor of Science Degree in
Psychology.

He is President and co-owner of
Key Real Estate, Inc. in Shapleigh,
Mane. The agency spedializes in the
salke and management of lakefront
and country properties in the York

his wife and mother are Paul
Harris Fellows. In 1998, he
received the 2Z5th Anniversary
Recognition Award for Special
Education from the Centro de
Atencion Multiple in Cozumael,
Mexico, for his efforts in providing
equipment and hearing alds to
children in Cozumel, In conjunction
with the members of the
Cozumel Rotary Ciub.

Elias is married to the former
Jane Fleming Leach of Sanford,

County Lakes Region. The agency was begun by Maine and is the father of one daughter,
his father-indaw in the mid 1930°s and Is probably Heather Thomas Matlosz (Mrs.J. Christopher)
the oldest in the State of Maine stil owned and of Malden, Mass. He and Jane reside in Acton.

oper ated by the founding family. He is a member Elias enjoys singing, walking, bicyding, and
of the York County Board of Realtors, the Maine swimming and he and Jane enjoy the two
Association of Realtors and the MNational most recent additions to the famiy - ther

Assodation of Realtors and holds the GRI Realtor
designation.

Blias has been active in his community, having
served as member and chairman of the Acton
Warrant Finance Committee and as Town
Moderator. He has also served on several boards
of directors, incuding H.D, Goodall Hospital, York
County Community Concert Assodation, Sanford
Maine Stage Company, and was President of the
Board of Overseers of Berwick Acadermy. He was
a member of the Committee for the
Commissioning of the USS Maine (SSBN #741) in
1995, He is also active in his church, serving as a
lay Eucharistic minister, a member of the chor, a
mermber of the vestry and Senior Warden.

In 1979, he was invited to join the Sanford-
Springvale (ME) Rotary COub and served as its
President in 1985-1986. In 1994, he joined the
South Berwick (ME) Rotary Club and serves as its
current President for 1998-1999, He served as
chairman of the Rotary Snow Ball for nine years, a
member of the PolioPlus Cornmittee, a member of
the MNominating Committee for District Governor
and has maintained perfect attendance since
1979. He is a multiple Paul Harris Felow and both

dogs, Harrison and Chioe.

THANK YOU

Dear Marie,

We at Camp Sunshine would ke to
express our appredation for the chidren’s
books that you and the entire Rotary
District 7780 have donated to us. Whike
the children are at camp, we try tokeep
them happy and busy and the volunteers
work very hard to accomplish this feat.
With your donation, the volunteers and
children will be kept entertained and
educated at the same time.

Without support from foks like you,
Camp Sunshine would not be avaiable for
critically il children and their famiies to visit
and enjoy. Thank you very much for your
involverment.

Sincerely,
Lawra Bean

Farmily Coordinator
Camp Sunshine




News And Notes
Around District 7780

August was reflected in club
bulletins as a busy time for DG
Bill, with reports of his
wellreceived visits to clubs
around the district, of sending off
outgoing exchange students and
welcoming each of our district’s
seventeen new Rotary Youth
Exchange incoming guests.

First, let's join in a tip of the
Rotary hat to each of the four
clubs who topped the district in
per capita contributions last year
in Rotary Foundation Annual
Gifts: Newburyport, [with $183
per member], Bridgton-Lakes
Region (5171 per member], Saco
Bay (5160 per member], and
Kittery [3 160 per member), With
the help of all the clubs in the
district, PDG Marie was able to
exceed the district's $106,000
goal. Cheersl

The Portiand club has been busy
with the Aug. 30th Road Race,
co-sponsoring it with the So.
Portland/Cape Elizabeth club,
and on Sept. 12th will hold the
Narrow Gauge Railroad
Painting/Clean-Up work session.
On Sept. 28th, the club will
sponsor a CPR class as a
community service project. A
group of members were planning
to attend the U. of Maine football
game on Sept. 3, with a Rotary
reception before the game. The
club has been trying to master
singing ‘Follow Your Rotary
Dream®, this year's Rl theme
song...

The Sanford-Springvale club has
sponsored International Week at
the YMCA, including a trip tofor
110 kids to a waterpark. The club
took its Aug. 20th meeting to the
¥ to be part of the celebration.
The club calendar sale is on, and
many club members pitched in to
sell chicken dinners at the Acton
Fair in late August. Nominations
are being received for the

Community Awards night
planned for October. On 3ept
17th they're holding a joint
meeting with South Berwick.

At the Dover club, the
Friendship Express” program,
which took a large group of kids
to a Seadogs game, was declared
a huge success. Meanwhile, the
club made a contribution to the
high school library, and s
funding the milk supply for two
local food pantries. The major
skating rink project is coming
along fast, with bulldozing of the
site underway. The club’s
gardening contingent has made
the downtown *Rotary Garden” a
beautiful summer sight!

The South Portland - Cape
Elizabeth club started August
with a Lobster Bake on a perfect
summer evening at Fort Williams,
and the Casco Bay Sunrise club
visited for the occasion. Several
“Service Above Self awards were
presented to non-Rotarians for
their work in the community.
SP/CE reported a great turnout
for the Aug. 30 road race, and
was planning to hold an
after-race brunch. The annuai
Greek Night is coming up 5ept.
9th, a special Spouse’s night
meeting with, we hear, fantastic
food.

The Portsmouth club held its
*Bring Your Kids To Rotary Day” in
mid-August, a greal. noisy
success. Work continues on
planning an ice skating rink, their
major community project this
year. They're putting their web
site to community service use by
starting a free Seacoast Artists
Registry to promote the arts by
making artists more accessible.
This year, the club has assigned
its newest members topics to
present for Rotary Information,
with great resulls - new members
get used to speaking to the
group, and all of a sudden they

know more about a Rotary
project or program than many
others. A great strategy for
welcoming in new members.

The Durham-Great Bay club is
helping out with the Sept. 12 Fun
Run at the Lee Fair, and their club
auction is scheduled for Sept,
18th. Their collection of club
banners grows steadily as DG Bill
makes his official visits around
the districtl

The Brunswick club has been
challenged to reach for their
club’s 100th  Paul Harris
Fellowship this year. Coming up
on Sept. 8th is a Polish Youth
Jazz Trioc concert. The 2.5 mile
bike path for which the club
raised $50.000 is becoming a
reality, with a 147 foot bridge
spanning Rte. 1 now in place.

The Portsmouth Sunrise club
has been making good use of the
large tent they inherited from the
Portsmouth club, and its rental
to groups is becoming a strong
fundraiser and a smooth
operation, with several teams of
set-up crews, all supervised by
the ‘Technical Director OF The
Tent".. great titlel A recent
business meeting focussed on
Vocational and International
Avenues of Service.

At a recent meeting, the Exeter
club heard that the local food
bank had lost its funding, and
one member's immediate
challenge donation brought
forth a sizeable club-wide total
for the good cause. Plans for
regular food donations will
continue. The cilub's Board will
attend an executive retreat for
developing results-oriented skills
in mid-September. A recent club
survey polled members on what
kinds of fellowship events were
of interest. A boat cruise, theater
night or sporting event topped
the list for further consideration.

Thanks for continuing to send your club bulletins to Mary Jane Peabody, 6 Sherman 5t., Dover NH 03820




More News And Notes Around District 7780

The Bridgton-Lakes Region club
sponsored a Red Cross blood
drive in August with great results
- about 95 pints were donated.
The club is researching the
challenges of starting an Interact
club in their high school. A
highlight of August was an
auction of hand-painted
woodenware offered by a
talented club member, with the
funds going toward the club
project to supply water
purification equipment for the
Dominican Republic.

The  Fryeburg club has
rescheduled the big Canoe Race
for Sept. 27th. The club also sent
a contingent of volunteers to
help install a new playground at
a local school. And one member's
experience  of a daughter's
waterskiing accident led to a club
challenge to benefit the Fryeburg
Rescue crew.

Short Notes:

The Boothbay Harbor club has
kicked off its annual calendar
sale, and had several members
attend the district membership
conference.

The Damariscotta-Newcastle
club is planning an in-depth
review of activities and projects
as they look to their 75th
Anniversary in 1999, Members
recently got a full report from the

leaders of the Cub Scout Pack
they sponsor.

The two Brunswick and two
Bath Rotary Clubs meet for the
big Softball Challenge on
Sept.19th at 10 am at Lishness
Field in Brunswick. Each club is
putting up 350 for the winning
team to donate to a worthy
cause. We've heard, however,
that “the honor of the club® is
what has peopie digging out old
mitts from closets!

The Rochester club recently
hosted its college scholarship
recipients prior to the students’
departure for the new school
year. A club assembly is
scheduled for Sept. 14th, and the
August 25th Golf Tournament
brought out all the club’s clubs.

The Yarmouth club is already
finalizing plans for their popular
October Haunted House
project..new this year will the
chance to have your photo taken
with a ghoull

The Scarborough <club has
finalized all its committees for the
year, and classification talks by
members are being reintroduced.
Five new Rotary signs have been
erected around town.

The Kennebunk club celebrated
August with their annual chicken
BBO, with seeing off their
outgoing exchange student to
Romania and bidding farewell to

their foreign student who was
finishing her year Maineside. and
came back to report on her
cross-country bus tour.

The Sacc Bay club held their
annual Family Day picnic on Aug.
23rd. and will be holding a yard
sale in September. Volunteers
from the club participate in an
ongoing literacy project by
reading to kids at the local library
one Saturday each month.

Fine-Of-The-Month:

from the Fryeburg Messenger:
"Andy F. made a citizen's arrest
and fined Bill G. for calling the
songbook a hymnal. [June 5. told
him to put his fine into the
offering.)]”

Rotary-Info-Of- The-Month:
from the 5F/CE Weekly Bulletin:
"It is a common practice, but not
a requirement, to give a
classification where the first word
states the principal field of
endeavor and then a word or
phrase describing the: firm's
specialty within the field. For
example. Criminal - Grand Theft
Auto.”

Quotes-Of-The-Month:

from the Kennebunk Bunk:
*Morality Is truth in full bloom.”
-Victor Hugo

from the Saco Bay BayWatch:
"The lure of Rotary has ever been
the friendships that have been
found there.” -Paul Harris

| Shane your Rolary Dream!

President Jim asks Rotary clubs and individual Rotarians to share their
dreams for new and revitalized service programs and humanitarian issues
that Rotary should address, and other future directions for clubs and
Rotary International. He also suggests that clubs have a meeting on the
subject! Submit your recommendations to the Dream for the Future
Committee, Office of the President. at RI World Headquarters, by

November 30th, 1998,




DISTRICT 7780 CLUB ATTENDANCE FOR _IUI.Y

Attendance Members  Current
x 6/30/98 Members

A B C D E
1 91 Windham 35 35
2 a9 Ooxford Hills 60 60
3 B8 Kennebunk Portside 40 40
4 87 Bouth Berwick &4 43 =1
5 85.1 Freeport 32 iz
b 8B4.12 [Baco Bay 67 68 1
7 79 Damariscotta-Newcastle 41 44 3
8 78.9 Bath Sunrise 24 25 1
9 78.33 South Portland/Cape Elizabeth 53 52 -1
10/ 78.13 iFryeburg Area 24 24
11 77.59 [Casco Bay Sunrise 28 29 1
12 17.3 Exeter 48 48
13 76.1 Kennebunk 92 93 p |
14 76 Portsmouth Sunrise 25 25
15 76 Yarmouth 3e 3s
16 74.8 Bethel 35 33 -2
17 74.8 !Sanford/Springvale 59 58 -1
18 74 iWells - 52 49 -3
19 73.74 |(Portsmouth 259 258 -1
20 73 Scarborough 25 22 -3
21 72.9 Ogunguit e 42 42
22 72.24 Bath 63 60 -3
23 72.2 Biddeford/Saco a3 18 =5
24 71 Hampton 61 61
25 68.92 |Dover 90 B8 -2
26| 67.54 |Rocheater 75 77 2
27 67.3 Westbrook-Gorham 41 42 1
28 66.28 |Portland 211 206 =5
29 66 Seabrook-Hampton Falls 31 20 -11
30 60 Newburyport 73 T3 1
31 59.83 Durham - Great Bay 5 51 1
32 57 Brunswick 145 140 -5
33 as !ﬁnthhlg Harbor 47 48 1
34 NR Bridgton/Lake Region 23 25
35 MR Brunswick Coastal 15 15
36 NR Kittery 23 23
a7 HR Rumford 42 42
38 HR Somersworth 17 17
39 HR York 65 65
40 TOTALS 2244 2214 -30
41 | Deadline for attendance reports is the 10th of the month. Please FAX or mail to District Secretary Phil Rinaldi.

To All Club Secretanes,
I was on vacation from August Bth to August 16th and some of the attendance reports did not gel into last months's

newsletter. Therefore, we have run the July attendance again in thisissue  If you could please FAX, e-mail or call me
with your reports no later than the 10th of the month they will make the newsletter. Thanks for vour help and let s try
to get 100% of the reporis inio the newsletters

Phil Rinaldi, District Secretary




DISTRICT 7780 CLUB ATTENDANCE FOR AUGUST

Attendance Members Current +/-
4 6/30/98 Member s
A B C D E

1 94.6 South Berwick 42 éd 2
2 B9 Windham as 35
3 B5.9 Freeport 32 32
4 85 Damariscotta-Newcastle 41 44 3
5 B4 Kitte ry 23 23
6 B3.46 [Saco Bay 67 68 1
i B3.4 Fryeburg Area 24 24
8 B2 Kennebunk Partside 40 40
9 B0.07 [Dover 90 88 -2
10| 80 TIE Newburyport 72 73 1
11] 80 TIE Seabrook-Hampton Falls 31 20 =11
12| 78 TIE [South Portland/Cape Elizabeth 53 52 -1
13| 78 TIE [Yarmouth 38 39 1
14 76.7 Bethel 35 33 -2
15 76.51 Portland 211 208 -3
16| 76 TIE |Brunswick 145 145
17| 76 TIE |(Oxford Hills 60 60
18] 75 TIE {Somersworth 117 17
19| 75 TIE |Wells 52 49 -3
20 74.8 Exeter 48 48
21 74.47 |Portsmouth 259 259
22 73 Portsmouth Sunrise 25 25
23| 72.61 |Durham - Great Bay 50 49 =1
24| 72.38 |Rochester 75 76 1
25| 71 TIE |Bath Bunrise 24 25 1
26| 71 TIE Scarborough as 23 -2
27| 70.59 |Bath 63 61 -2
ZB| 70.41 |Sanford/Springvale 59 57 -2
29 69.1 Biddeford/Saco B3 77 -6
30 67.17 Westbrook-Gorham 41 41
31 67.14 [Rumford 42 43 1
32 66.6 |Brunswick Coastal 15 15
33 65 Hampton 61 57 -4
34 60.8B4 agunguit a2 42
35 42.31 icasco Bay Sunrise 28 26 -2
36 MR Kennebunk 92 93 1
37 MR Boothbay Harbor 47 48 1
38 MR Bridgton/Lake Region 25 25
39 MR York 65 65
40 TOTALS 1780 1758 =22
41




A barn fire in Derry, N.H. became the focal point of the
South Berwick Rotary Club at a recent meeting. The fire
completely destroyed the bam and its contents, which
included hundreds of items which the Derry Rotary Club
had accumulated for their annual fund raising auction, In
an effort to assist the Derry R.C., the members of the
South Berwick RC gathered donations of furniture,
quilts, baskets, antiques, as well as contributions of cash,
restaurant gift certificates and gift certificates for hot-air
balloon rides, so that the auction could go forward as
planned.

*It is the way of Rotary to assist those in need”, said
Elias Thomas lil, President of the South Berwick RC. "In
this instance, we're helping ancther club raise funds it
needs, which will be invested to benefit their community.

The theme of Rotary International this year, is
FOLLOW YOUR ROTARY DREAM. “We want the
Derry Rotary Club members to be able to Follow their
Rotary Dream,” Thomas said.

A N

From left o right: Vicki Chase and Bill Wood from the
Derry, N.H. Rotary Club accepl items collected by
members of the South Berwick RC. from Joe Parsons,
member and Elias Thomas Il President of the South
Berwick Rotary Club.

PosITION AVAILABLE FACILITATOR FOR RYLA

Rotary District 7780 needs your talent,
and enthusiasm, in a progressive
leadership program for the youth of owr
District!

The RYLA committee offers you a special
oppor tunity to contribute to the future leaders of
our Rotary District setting the example of Service
Above Self by giving young men and women of our
high schools five days of your time June 16-20,
1999,
Job Description

The successful candidate wil co-fadiitate a
Leadership Experience Group (LEG) of eight or nine
15 to 17 year old young men and women leaders
in outdoor activities designed as vehicles for
learning leadership while doing. Some teaching of
leadership skils to small groups required. Training
and manual are provided.

Qualifications

To have an interest in sharing your leadership
skills with the youth of this District. If you like
teenagers you will love this program. If you either
don't ike teenagers, or, are afraid of them, you wil
love this program. If you enjoy the out of doors,
you will enjoy this program. If you don't enjoy the
out of doors, you will enjoy this program.

Compensation

The experience, fun, and priviege of
spending four days with a truly outstanding
group of peopie,
Comments from past faciitators:
“ | hate tents, | hate bugs, | hate latrines,
especialy ones with no doors, but It was a
great experience, and | wouldn’t trade it for
anything.” PDG Marie Wiliams, Kittery,
“Having never had chidren, | was afraid of
teenagers. This was the best time | have
aver had camping. And I've done a lot of
camping. It was a genuine good time playing
and making a difference in the lives of these
young people.” PP Judy Bennett, Casco Bay
Sunrise,
"I love the out-of-doors, and teenagers. It
has been a priviege, and leaming experience,
for five years now. to have been able to
share with these young people. | still
maintain contact with a number of them.”
PP Arthur Bradbury, Durham-Great Bay.

Contact Fadilitator Co-chairs.

Lional Ingram at 603-772-0479, FAX at
603-772-9238 or Arthur Bradbury at 603-
659-3535 or FAX at 603-659-4646.




DISTRICT
GOVERNOR'’S
MESSAGE

{continued from page one)

Rotarians, from different dubs, for their
ten day trip. It is our hope that their
expenses (approx, $1,100) will be paid by
their ciub. More information on this in
future newsletters.

Please have a safe and happy Fall, enjoy
Rotary, and continue to FOLLOW
YOUR ROTARY DREAM.

sill
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DISTRICT DIRECTORY CORRECTIONS
Page 15 - PDG Craig Wellman
Work- Z07-985-6029
Page 27 -Bethel Secretary
David Preble - P.O. Box 68
Bethel, Maine 04217
H - 207-743-7936
0O - 207-743-6223
F - 207-743-7281
Dave Becky
E-mail prebpharmemaine, com
Page 38 - Wells Secretary
Sandra Mickeriz/Seacoast Works
P.O. Box 1740
Wels, Maine 04090
H - Z07-985-4413
0 - 207-646-4322
F - 207-646-4727
Sandra Mark
Page 38-L.Hanson
E-mail - iIrhansenbulier@cybertours.com

Page 42 - D. Moores
E-mail - dwmeMooer s-Law .com
Page 43-PDGG, Rice
H - 207-743-2285
W - 207-743-8946
F - 207-743-B884

George Patty

BENEFIT AUCTION

In a joint endeavor, the Rotary Club of
Kittery, Maine, USA, with the Rotary
Club of Tacloban, Leyte, Philippines,
will be feeding 60 street children in
the Philipines.

To raise the needed funds, the Kittery
Rotary Club will hold an auction:

Date: October 17, 1998
Time 9 AM to ALL GONE!
Place: Route One, Kittery

(near the Pine Tree Country Store)
Auctioneer: The famous Nick Zipp

Hope all will be able to attend.
Anyone wishing to contribute, please
call Harry Lemont at 207-439-6566

A N A N N N N NN NN OO

CAUTION

Please be advised that 3 malke person
fitting the following description:
Age: 25-30
Eyes: Brown
Height: 6°'4”

Weight 170-180 Ibs.

This person is posing as an English Exchange
Student, who needs financial assistance. He
claims he sustained a knee injury and is
imping. He has a dark mustache and wears
hiking boots, jeans, tee shirt and carries a
knapsack.

His story is that he needs money (usually
$300.) to fiy back to England. He provides
Rotary information, probably from an
International Directory that Is authentic.
Please call local authorities and do not try to
help him. Several Rotary Cubs have assisted
and are out of ther funds.

ENSARARARANARANANARAAR AR AN NNAA AR ARANNN




NEW ROTARIANS IN
DISTRICT 7780

Bath - Julie Phillips
Damariscotta-Newcastle - Walter Reynolds
Exeter - Kenneth Bailey
Stephen Magee - Arthur Hanson
Hampton - Sherri Hard
QOgunguit - John Anderson
Portland - Janice Hall
Vangel Cotsis - Debrah Barouch

Portsmouth - Gerald Connolly
Rochester - Chris Hooper
Ann Clark
Saco Bay - Jack Taylor
Charles Snow - Lucie Hatch
John Lowell - Philip Hatch
Paulette Millett
Scarborough - Mary Thibodeau

ROTARY INTERNATIONAL
UNITED NATIONS DAY

SATURDAY, NOVEMBER 14. 1998
Interesting speakers and an opportunity to
learn more about Rotary International and the
United Nations.

Sponsored by your Rotary International
representatives at the United Nations, New
York City.

e-mail pdetogether.org

THANK YOU

To Jessie Chikalla
Wife of Jerry Chikalla
Rotary Club of Durham Great Bay
For the Dinghy artwork that appears on
the District Governor’s Newsletter and
Bill’s lapel pin.

MANY THANKS JESSIE

WILLIAM SKINNER.
GOVERNOR DISTRICT 7780 ,
28 GARDEN LANE,
DURHAM. N.H.

03824

P3585481i42

Marie A. Williams, PDG

District 7780 Rotary intemational
P.O. Box 142

Kittery Point, ME 03805
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